
 
AGENDA 

 
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF ELECTROLOGISTS 

 
Wednesday, May 23, 2018 

9:30 AM 
 

Department of Public Health 
410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut 

Third Floor – Hearing Room 
 
 
 Call to Order 
 
 
I. Minutes 
 Review and approve minutes from the March 14, 2018 meeting. 
 
 
II. Chair Updates 
 
 
III. Department of Public Health Updates 
 Examinations Update - Deborah Brown, Health Program Assistant, DPH 
 
 
IV. Old Business 
 Vendors for written examination 
 
 
 Adjournment 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Department of Public Health is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

 
If you require aid/accommodation to participate fully and fairly, 
please contact the Public Health Hearing Office at 860-509-7566. 



The following minutes are draft minutes which are subject to revision and which have not yet been adopted by the Board. 

 
The Board of Examiners of Electrologists held a meeting on Wednesday, March 14, 2018 at the Department of 
Public Health,   
410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 

 
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Tatiana Eirmann, Esq. Chairperson 
     Alicia Zalka M.D. 
     Jan O'Neil, CPE 
 
BOARD MEMBER ABSENT:  Arlene Romajas, LPN, CPE 
     Jeanne Scranton-Lloyd  
 
ALSO PRESENT:    Jeffrey Kardys, Board Liaison, DPH 
     Deborah Brown, Health Program Assistant, DPH 
     Judith Bailey, License and Applications Analyst, DPH 
     Alfreda Gaither, Hearing Officer, DPH 

 
Tatiana Eirmann, Esq. called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m. 
 
I. MINUTES 

The board reviewed the minutes from Wednesday, November 15, 2017. The motion was made to approve 
the minutes by Ms. Eirmann and second by Dr. Alicia Zalka. The motion was passed by vote, unanimously. 

 
II. CHAIR UPDATE 

No updates at this time. 
 
III. DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH UPDATES 

A.  Investigations Update 
No updates at this time 
 
B.  Examination Update 
Ms. Deborah Brown reported there are no candidates for the Spring Examination. 

 
IV. OLD BUSINESS 

Current License Examination 
The Board requested the DPH execute a NDA order for current license examination for review.  Ms. 
Deborah Brown will proceed with letter to current license vendor.  The State of CT DPH is currently using 
Pearson for Nursing and Mental Health and Prometric for Hairdressing and Cosmetology.  We look forward 
to continue dialogue while our research continues to review options with vendors. 

 
Mr. Jeff Kardys has started process for legislation change from 3 to 4 hours of continuing education units, 
for CPR hours to coincide with American Heart Association guidelines.  However, it is a slow process. 

 
V. NEW BUSINESS 

Next meeting is scheduled for May 23, 2018  
However, the September 12, 2018 meeting has been rescheduled to Wednesday, August 29.2018. 

 
VI. EXECUTIVE SESSION 

Questions on Practical examination had been addressed and resolved. 
 

VII. ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:00 am on a motion by Ms. Tatiana Eirmann which was second by 
Ms. Jan O'Neil. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Jan M. O'Neil, CPE 
Board of Examiners of Electrologists 


